
   

PUBLIC 

NOTICE 
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL 
 

PLUMFORD LANE, PORTERS LANE AND WILGATE GREEN 

ROAD, FAVERSHAM 
 

TEMPORARY PROHIBITION OF DRIVING 
 

Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 – Section 14 (2)  

 
 

Kent County Council gives notice that Plumford Lane, Porters Lane and Wilgate Green Road, Faversham 

will be closed to through traffic, on or after 20th May 2021 for up to 21 days. 

 

Plumford Lane will be closed at the west entrance to Shepherd Park Activity Centre. 

 

Porters Lane will be closed at the entrance to the reservoir.  

 

Wilgate Green Road (road between Plumford Lane and Wilgate Green Road) will be closed at its junction 

with Plumford Lane. 

 

The alternative route for Porters Lane and Plumford Lane is Brogdale Road, A2 Canterbury Road, M2 

junction 7 Brenley Corner, M2, A251 Ashford Road.  

 

The diversion for Wilgate Green Road (road between Plumford Lane and Wilgate Green Road), is Wilgate 

Green Road, Throwley Road, Stalisfield Road, Whitehill.  

 

There will be a gateman to allow access through the site for non-motorway traffic when it is safe to do so.   

 

The closures are necessary for safety reasons to prevent these narrow rural roads becoming unofficial 

diversions while the A251 is closed in conjunction with the A2/A251 junction improvement works by Kent 

County Council. 
 

This Notice applies when the relevant signs and barriers are on site and is valid for a period of no more 

than 21 days. 

 

 

Signed for and on behalf of the Kent County Council, 

Simon Jones, Director of Highways Transportation & Waste, or by his authorised signatory. 

 

Authorised Signatory 

 

 

  

Dated this 26th day of April 2021 

Kent County Council, County Hall, Maidstone, ME14 1XQ 


